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6.4 
 

This item is recorded as a confidential minute. 
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7.1 
 
 
 
7.2 
 
7.3 
 
 
 
7.4 
 
 
 
7.5 
 
 
 
 
7.6 

Policies for Approval, recommended by relevant committees: 
The Chair invited the Chairs of relevant committees to comment on the policies. 
 
Admissions Policy (C&Q) 
It was confirmed that the changes to the policy had been made to take account of statutory 
changes and had been recommended for approval by C&Q 
 
The Admissions Policy was APPROVED.  
 
Adoption of the new AoC remuneration code (Remuneration Committee) 
It was confirmed that the Remuneration Committee had recommended adoption of the Code 
and the full code had been included in the Board packs for all Governors to review. 
 
Governors APPROVED the recommendation to adopt the Remuneration Code. ACTION: 
Clerk to review actions arising from the adoption of the Code to review through 
Remuneration Committee.  
 
Revised Modern Slavery statement 
Governors asked how the College ensures the supply chain is adequately reviewed and 
monitored as there is no procurement policy cross-referenced. The AP&CE suggested that 
there is a section in the college’s procurement policy around due diligence about suppliers. 
 
Governors APPROVED the statement subject to the procurement policy being reviewed to 
ensure this was reflected and the policy updated to cross-reference. ACTION: AP&CE to 
review the procurement policy and report to the Clerk to amend the statement. 
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This item is recorded in the confidential minutes  
 
Governors APPROVED the Budget for 2019/20 
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9.1 
 
 
9.2 
 
 
 
9.3 
 
 
 
9.4 
 
 
9.5 
 
 
 
 
 

Strategic Plan to 2020 - Employer Engagement 
The AP&CE and the VPC&Q outlined the two strategic priorities due for revision in the 
current strategic plan (other items had been agreed to roll over for one more year). 
 
The VPC&Q outlined the positive engagement to date with a wide variety of employers. 
Governors reflected that there is a need to move forward with employers alongside the 
College’s continued improvement journey.  
 
Governors reflected on the budget presentation and suggested that the high spend on 
quality is appropriate currently until the College reaches this as ‘business as usual’ but that 
there is a need to prioritise marketing spend and sales activity.  
 
Governors reflected that other providers, including independent providers, are able to be 
‘fleet of foot’ and that the College would need to be able to compete accordingly.  
 
Governors debated at length the employer engagement objectives to decide how the 
College could best meet its ambitions in this area.  
 
The rest of this item is recorded as a confidential minute. 
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10.1 
 
 
 
10.2 
 
 
10.3 

New Ofsted Inspection Framework 
The VPC&Q provided a presentation on the new Ofsted Inspection Framework which 
contained additional updates following the original presentation to Governors at the January 
2019 Governor Strategic Planning Session. 
 
It was AGREED that the presentation be ci
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16.3 
 
 

 
There being no further business the Chair thanked Members for their attendance and closed 
the meeting at 8.00 pm 
 

 
 
Joanne Ward, 
Clerk to the Corporation 
 
 
 
Signed as a correct record on ………………………………………. (Date) 
 
 

………………………………………………………………..………….  (Chair)        


